Kentucky Library Association Government Documents Roundtable Spring Business Meeting Ekstrom Library, University of Louisville May 28, 2003

Present: Gary Austin, Peggy Flaherty, Cindy Etkin, Brenda Fuller, Larry Richmond, Linda Bartnick, Bessie Knox, Brad Marcum, Claudia Fitch, Angel Smith, Barbara Whittner, Linda Witt, Carol Thomas, Rae Shepard-Schlecter, Matthew Onion, Patricia Yannarella, Philip Yannarella,

MINUTES:

Minutes of the Fall, 2002 meeting were reviewed, the city location corrected, and approved.

TREASURER'S REPORT:

KLA main office reported that the Roundtable has a balance of \$609.37. Also included was a list of the six members who paid membership dues from January 1, 2003 to date. They also sent a list of the names of 26 active members and inactive members.

OLD BUSINESS:

The composition and sending of a letter to Kentucky state agencies about the continued access to agency information and publications was not completed since it was initially discussed at the Spring 2002 meeting.

Gary Austin intends to create a list of the GODORT membership and put it up as a Directory on the Eastern Kentucky University Library website.

NEW BUSINESS:

Gary announced that he has submitted Larry Richmond and Sandee McAninch have volunteered to serve on the Governor's committee to consider the retention of public records.

Gary announced that all the KLA Round Tables will have a breakfast meeting at the same time on the first day of the Fall 2003 Meeting at the Galt House East in Louisville. It was proposed that GODORT have its business meeting during this breakfast session.

Gary called for volunteers to serve on a Nominating Committee to create a list of candidates for the election of a new Chair and Secretary/Treasurer during the Fall 2003 Meeting. Matthew Onion and Rae Shephard-Schlecter volunteered to serve.

Matthew Onion, Ashland Community and Technical College announced that Ms. Yiqi Zhou will be the new Documents Librarian as of August 2003.

Gary said that anyone who wanted to participate in the Fall 2003 KLA minisessions should submit a proposal to Elsie Pritchard.

Submitted

Philip Yannarella Secretary/Treasurer October 9, 2003